## NEWSLETTER

## Sound Beach Property Owners Association Inc.

P.O. BOX #213

## SOUND BEACH, LONG ISLAND, N. Y.

SEPTEMBER, 1981 /

Field Day with enthusiastic John Alighieri, as leader, was an exciting, happy sight. The land races, games and water races had a large crowd cheering at the Hast Beach. John had many who helped him; our thanks to all.

A New Year's Eve party is being planned. This affair is always special, good food, drink set-ups, champagne toast and a live, great band for dancing; friends to celebrate with from 9P.M. to 2AM, and the Club House so close to home. Tickets will be available from November 15 at \$15.00 per person. Call Bill, 744-4995, Joe, 744-3385 or Jim Hofer. Don't wait until they are all gone and miss the fun.

Every year the youngsters who are members look forward to the Christmas Perty. It will be held on December 20 from 2 - 4 P.M. Santa provides refreshments and distributes gifts. Call Association information number for reservations and instructions. Contact our President and offer your help.

Every ticket was sold for the Theatre party. Eleanor Kaiser, Lena Ferraro and Dolores O'Connor were in charge. An annual event that is looked forward to. Profits were used to run the Childrens' Field Day.

With your application for continued membership, handled so ably by Gerry Sheridan and Mildred Bayard, will be a program of events for the entire year. The President, Barbara Sweeney, and a Committee, will list all the fun times for the new season and Association neeting dates.

Our Sound Beach Senior Citizens will be celebrating their 13th Anniversary. They meet in our Club House every Tuesday, 10 to 3. A busy group who keep active.

To conserve heat used that day, the Cub Scouts Pack 53 will meet from 4 to 5 at the Club House.

Item: In order to make your Association more available to you, and to provide for timely distribution of information, we have installed an automatic telephone answering machine. Call 744— to receive current information regarding events or leave a message and the appropriate officer or commissioner will return your call.

After reading all this, we sure get a lot for the money! Our spacious beach and refreshing water, plus all the activities, is a great bargain. Re-join, early in the Spring and invite your friends and neighbors to become members too.

Sincerely,
The Editors: Rose Solazzo
and Adell Gerity

P.S. We regret the delay in the installation of the automatic telephone answering service. You will be advised later when the phone number is available.